NOV 22 1089

Docket No. 030-30919
License No. 53-23290-01
EA 89-160

Dennis 1. Maehara, M.D., Inc.
1010 South King Street, Suite 701
Honolulu, HI 96814

Attention: Dennis 1. Maehara, M.D.
Gent)emen:
SUBJECT: Radiation Safety iraining

Thank you for your letters dated August 29 and November 4, 1989 describing the
radiation safety topics and study time which made up the training you provided
to yourself. You agrocd to this additional training during a telephone
conference call with members of my staff on August 3, 1989 and during an
Enforcement Conference between you and the NRC Region V staff on August 21,
1989. You also agreed not to use the 0%& applicator until the training was
completed and deemed sufficient by the NRC staff.

Based on the topics and study time you described in your November 4 and August
29, 1389 letters, it appears that you have had sufficient training to use the
eye applicator safely and in accordance with the procedures referenced in your
license. Therefore, you are authorized as of the date of this letter to
resume use of the eye applicator in accordance with your license and
applicable NRC regulations.

An early reinspection of your licensed activities will be conducted by the NRC
staff to further evaluate your radiation safety training and adherence to
safety procedures.
If you have questions concerning this matter, please contact this office.
Sincerely,
k"‘ { .lt qrle a
Ross A. Scarano, Director

Division of Radiation Safety
and Safeguards
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